DOMMERMUTH, COBINE, WEST, GENSLER, PHILIPCHUCK AND CORRIGAN, LTD.

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

KATHLEEN C. WEST KEVIN M. GENSLER JOHN F. PHILIPCHUCK CHARLES J. CORRIGAN 111 E. JEFFERSON AVENUE, SUITE 200 POST OFFICE BOX 565 NAPERVILLE, ILLINOIS 60566-0565 Telephone Number: (630) 355-5800 Toll Free Number: (877) 518-8657 Facsimile Number: (630) 355-5976 www.napervillelawyers.com ALBIN DOMMERMUTH 1910 – 1998

> CRAIG J. COBINE 1948 – 2024

June 4, 2024

Kathleen C. West, Esq. Direct Fax Line: (630) 470-6657 kcw@dbcw.com

Dear Naperville City Council and Staff:

North Central College is formally submitting the Master Land Use Plan (MLUP) to the City of Naperville for the City's review, approval, and incorporation into the City's Official Comprehensive Plan. The link to the 2024 – 2034 North Central College Master Land Use Plan is: https://noctrl.box.com/s/3zy9a91u86kbhoc1woejsougrgcg63na.

At its spring meeting on May 31, 2024, the College's Board of Trustees approved the 2024 MLUP. Therefore, the College requests the following:

- 1. The City's review of the MLUP, approval, and incorporation into the City's official Land Use Master Plan.
- 2. Approval of a text amendment to Section 1-11-1 (Official Comprehensive Plan) of the Naperville Municipal Code, which updates this code section to reference the 2024 2034 North Central College Master Land Use Plan as the official adopted plan.
- 3. Commence the public process with the following meetings for public input:
 - a. July 25, 2024: Review and recommendation by the Historic Preservation Commission
 - b. August 7, 2024: Review and recommendation by the Planning and Zoning Commission
 - c. August 20, 2024: Public hearing, review, and decision by the City Council. (The College understands that a second City Council meeting may be necessary on September 3, 2024.)

The City of Naperville first adopted North Central College's MLUP in 1989. Approximately every 10 years since, the College completed the routine process of updating its MLUP and receiving City Council's approval and incorporation into the Official Comprehensive Plan.

The 2024 – 2034 MLUP sets forth the guidelines for how the College will continue to utilize its property in service to students. North Central College, its administration, and the Board of Trustees respectfully submit the North Central College 2024 Master Land Use Plan to the City of Naperville.

Very truly yours,

Kathleen C. West

athleen C. West